
 

 

Comberford Millennium Green Trust. 
 

A meeting of Comberford Millennium Green Trust 
26th May 2022 at 20:00, at Thomas Barnes Primary School, Hopwas. 

 

MINUTES 
 

 PRESENT: Trustee – Wigginton and Hopwas Parish Council - Cllr Croft (Chair), Cllr Loxton, Cllr Moore, 
Cllr D Shirtliff.  
   Charity correspondent and Secretary to the Trust – Kate Clover 

 

1. To receive apologies.  
Cllr Booker, Cllr J Shirtliff and Cllr Stevens. 
 

2. To approve, if appropriate, the Minutes of the meeting of 28th February 2022 (Appendix 1) 
Cllr Loxton asked that the spelling of his surname be amended from Luxton to Loxton and with 
this amendment it was RESOLVED to approve the Minutes of the meeting on 28th February 2022 
as a true and accurate record. 
 

3. Refurbishment Update 
£2750 was received as a grant donation from Wigginton & Hopwas Parish Council on 29th March 
2022. Andy Cox completed the landscaping work during w/c 18th April to an excellent standard. 
On 22nd April Andy Cox contacted the secretary to discuss an alternative option to replacing the 
railway sleepers with slabs as the erosion of the hill could cause sharp edges of the slab to 
protrude. It was agree that he could use compacted gravel to continue the path into a ramp 
instead which would aid accessibility. The landscaper also advised his material costs had 
increased significantly since he first provided the quote to us in November and unfortunately 
would now need to charge for the additional work to the path as he was no longer able to 
include this within the previously agreed quotation. It was RESOLVED to approve invoice 2136a 
for £150 relating to the work to the steps / ramp. Andy Cox was thanked for his efforts on this 
additional refurbishment work and the value for money provided to the residents of 
Comberford. Vic Greatrix was hoping to complete the playtower and swing refurbishments this 
week. The additional costs for the paint and secondary safety device have not yet been 
provided. 
 

4. Payments 
a) It was RESOLVED to approve the payments made since the last meeting on the payment 

schedule. 
b) It was RESOLVED to approve the payment of invoice 2136a for Andy Cox for the additional 

refurbishment work.  
 

5. To seek the views and opinions of inhabitants on the use and enjoyment of the Comberford 
Millennium Green 
Residents had not wanted to meet to discuss a jubilee or opening event, the Trust will continue 
to seek views on improvements to the open space.  
 

The meeting closed at 20:14 
 


